Sandy Town Council



To:
All Members of the Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee, Sandy Town Council
I hereby summon you to attend a Meeting of the Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee of Sandy Town Council which will be held in the Council Chamber at 10 Cambridge Road, Sandy, Bedfordshire on Monday 28th November 2011 at 7.30pm for the purpose of transacting the items of business below.








Jonathan Whitehurst









Deputy Town Clerk 
16 November 2011

A G E N D A

	1
	Apologies for absence



	2
	Declaration of Interests

To receive declarations of interests from members

(Members of the Committee are invited to declare any personal or personal and prejudicial interests they may have in any items on the Agenda for this meeting, in accordance with the Council’s Code of Conduct for Members)

a) Personal

b) Prejudicial 



	3
	Planning Applications received for comment by Sandy Town Council
To receive any Planning Applications submitted for comment by Sandy Town Council. (Any plans received for comment will be on display in the committee room from 7.15 pm onwards and Members are requested to view these prior to this item).

See list attached.



	4
	Minutes of the Previous Meeting
To consider the minutes of the Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee held on 17 October 2011 which have previously been circulated and to approve them as a correct record of proceedings.



	5
	Verbal report from any local member who attended Development Control Committee on any matters affecting Sandy

	6
7

8
9

10
11

12
	Section 106 

To discuss Section 106 following a referral from the meeting of Town Council on the 31 October 2011.
Parliamentary Constituencies Review

To discuss the Parliamentary Constituencies Review following a decision to defer consideration from the meeting of Town Council on the 31 October 2011.

Queens Jubilee

To discuss potential arrangements for Sandy with regard to the Queens Jubilee.
Potton Football Club

To discuss correspondence between Potton Town Football Club and Sandy Town Council.
Greensands Camp

To discuss correspondence received from Greensands Camp Ltd.
McMurdo Court

Naming / unveiling ceremony of McMurdo Court.
Press Release


	
	


	
	


Information Supporting Individual Agenda Items
Meeting of Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee, Sandy Town Council 28 November 2011
3. Planning Applications

	DATE/REF
	APPLICANT
	DETAILS OF DEVELOPMENT

	07/11/11

68/11


	 CB/11/03685/ FULL

Mr I Poppy

106 Ely Close

Stevenage

SG1 4NR
	 Single storey extension to front of property together with partial second storey extension at 73 Laburnum Road, Sandy, Beds. 

Near neighbours 71,75,79,81 & 87 Laburnum Road, Sandy notified. 


	09/11/11

69/11


	CB/11/03846/ FULL

Mr & Mrs Earle

3 Rivermead Gardens

Sandy

SG19 1NJ
	Two storey rear extension, conversion of existing integral garage and construction of a new garage and vehicular access at 3 Rivermead Gardens, Sandy, Beds.


6. Section 106 
Members may recall that at the Town Council meeting on the 31 October 2011 that the following recommendations from the Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee were discussed;

(a) That an Inclusive Roundabout be supplied and installed at a cost of £11784.

(b) That £4320 of Section 106 monies be used to pay for the Inclusive Roundabout, with some of the money having to be committed by February 2012, subject to approval by Central Bedfordshire Council. 

(c) That the Town Council would allocate £7464 from capital to make up the shortfall from Section 106 monies.
Members may also recall that at the Town Council meeting; Since these recommendations had been made concerns had been expressed about the use of capital to make up the shortfall in this project, it was noted that there was already an inclusive roundabout in Fallowfield and that some disabled users preferred equipment which was not wheelchair oriented.

It was resolved: to refer this matter back to the PP&OS committee for re-consideration and exploration of other options.

Members are reminded that £3375 of the land rear of the Conservative Club (Albion Court) Section 106 agreement that has to be spent on Children’s Play has to be spent by the 16 February 2012. If the monies are not spent by the 16 February 2012 Central Bedfordshire Council will have to return the monies to the developer. 
Members are also advised that £7360 of the Jordan’s Yard Open Space Section 106 agreement that has to be spent on Open Space (Not Children’s Play) has to be spent by 21 November 2012. If the monies are not spent by the 21 November 2012 Central Bedfordshire Council will have to return the monies to the developer.
7. Parliamentary Constituencies Review

Members may recall that at the Town Council meeting on the 31 October 2011 It was resolved: to defer consideration of this item until the PP&OS Committee meeting on 28 November 2011 so that further information including maps of the proposed constituencies could be obtained.

Central Bedfordshire Council contacted the Town Council on the 17 October 2011 about the Parliamentary Constituencies Review, copy of correspondence attached. 

The number of parliamentary constituencies under the parliamentary review will reduce from six hundred to five hundred and fifty for the United Kingdom. With England reducing from five hundred and thirty three to five hundred and two, with two constituencies for the Isle of Wight. 

The main rule that needs to be complied is that each of the new constituencies must contain between 72,810 and 80,473 electors. Currently parliamentary constituencies in England contain between 55,077 and 110,924 electors.

The current number of electors (September 2011) in Central Bedfordshire Council is 199,948 and this equates to 2.6 parliamentary constituencies. The combined number of constituencies for the Unitary authorities of Bedford, Central Bedfordshire and Luton is 5.6 with a combined number of electors of 432,090.

Within the initial Review the sub region of Bedfordshire and Hertfordshire is currently made up of 17 constituencies and has now been allocated 16 constituencies.

Under the initial proposals from the Boundary Commission for England Central Bedfordshire Council would have three constituencies cross with Hertfordshire, one with Borough of Bedford, one with Borough of Luton and one that is entirely within Central Bedfordshire Council. Under the Boundary Commission for England, Sandy would be in the North Bedfordshire constituency with six other wards from Central Bedfordshire these including Ampthill and Biggleswade, in addition this constituency also contains the remaining parts of the Borough of Bedford.

Under the proposals made by Central Bedfordshire Council would be separated into 3 constituencies (Mid Bedfordshire, North Bedfordshire, South Bedfordshire), Sandy would form part of North Bedfordshire, as detailed in the attachment.

The consultation period for the Boundary Commission for England is from 13th September to 5th December. Representations can be made online or in writing.

When Central Bedfordshire Council contacted all Town and Parish councils within Central Bedfordshire on the 17 October 2011 and at that stage they were not able to provide a map from the Boundary Commission for England submission or from Central Bedfordshire Council for the alternative submission. Central Bedfordshire Council contacted all Town and Parish councils within Central Bedfordshire on the 1 November 2011, providing a map from the Boundary Commission for England submission (September 2011),from Central Bedfordshire Council for the alternative submission (20 October 2011) and the constituencies Pre May 2011 within Central Bedfordshire.
Members are asked whether they would like to respond to the consultation from Boundary Commission for England and Central Bedfordshire Council.

8. Queens Jubilee

Members may be aware that next year is the Queens Diamond Jubilee. Cllr Osborne has suggested to Cllr Mrs Sutton about the Jubilee year that if the Town Council is going to take a lead, or call a meeting then we should really have this as an agenda item before Christmas. Cllr Mrs Sutton wondered whether Sandy Carnival would be considering moving the date of their parade etc to coincide with the Jubilee celebrations.
The Town Council has no official representative on the Sandy Carnival, though Cllr White and Cllr Aldis have attended some of the meetings.

Members are asked whether they would like to organise a meeting with the Sandy Carnival or any other arrangements.
9. Potton Football Club

Correspondence has been received from the Chairman of Potton Town Football Club, copy of correspondence attached.
Members may be aware that Potton Football Club has been using Sunderland Rd Recreation Ground for football fixtures, since Sandy Football Club no longer required the facility.
Potton Town Football Club used Sunderland Rd Recreation for the whole season 2010-11 and as such was invoiced the season rate for that year as per the Council’s fees, copy of invoice (3183) attached. As Potton Town Football Club only used the facilities at Sunderland Rd for three fixtures they were charged the casual use as per the Council’s fees 2011/12 for the changing rooms (3458) and the football pitch (3457). The fee for the full season 2011/12 is now £360.
In response to the correspondence from Potton FC the Town Clerk has written to the Chairman, copy of correspondence attached.

Members are asked to decide if they approve the charges as agreed by the Clerk or if they would like to alter the charges for Potton Football Club.

10. Greensands Camp

Correspondence has been received from Greensands Camping Ltd, copy of correspondence attached.

Members are asked to decide if they would like to comment about the proposal.
11. McMurdo Court

Cllr Osborne has suggested to Cllr Mrs Sutton that a naming / unveiling ceremony of McMurdo Court should take place, for the family, residents of the Court and Town Cllrs.
Members may recall that Downing Court had a naming / unveiling ceremony with family, residents of the Court and Town Cllrs being invited.

Members are asked if they would like to have an official naming / unveiling ceremony of McMurdo Court and what arrangements they would like made.
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